TOWN OF GREENVILLE GREENVILLE MUNICIPAL WATER UTILITY SPECIAL MEETING Meeting Date: Wed. MAY 19th... At 7:00 PM

- I. Water rate increase due to supplier increases..
- II. Water Business General.
- III. Adjourment

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, May 19, 1999.

The Greenville Town Council met this date to consider the adoption of an ordinance raising water rates of the Greenville Municipal Water Utility.

Attending was Council President Ted Miller, Councilmembers Ray Gibson and David Matthews; Councilmember Mike Receveur was absent, and the Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler. Also attending was Marshal David Moore and Utility Superintendent Gary Getrost.

Council President Ted Miller introduced Ordinance 1999-W-O3 titled "An Ordinance Providing for an Increase in Water Utility Rates". Councilmember Ray Gibson motioned the Council accept the proposed ordinance; motion carried 3-0.

Ted Miller explained the reason for the increase (the increase being 5/4 %). After discussion by member of the Council Miller then gave the ordinance the first reading. Miller then asked for a vote to approve the ordinance. Council member David Matthews and Ted Miller voted 'aye' to approve the ordinance as did Council member Ray Gibson. Miller noted Ordinance 1999-W-O3 duly passed at the first reading.(3-0).

The Council scheduled a further public hearing on Ordinance 1999-W-03 to be held June 16, 1999 at 7:30 p.m. at the Town Hall/Utility Office for final consideration of the ordinance.

Miller apprised the Council of various water utility improvments which the Utility Superintendent dems necessary. The Council took no action until further study.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Ted Miller, Council President

ATTEST:

Ter, Clerk Treasurer